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PRODUCT RULINGS – INVESTOR BEWARE

At the busy end of the year for the product rulings system Tax Commissioner Michael Carmody today urged potential investors in tax-effective investments to ensure they are dealing with scrupulous operators and are fully informed of the risks of any investment decision.

“Potential investors can be assured that product rulings provide certainty on claimed tax benefits, but only if the promoter implements the arrangement exactly as outlined in the product ruling application and, of course, only if they are not affected by subsequent changes in the law,” Tax Commissioner Michael Carmody said today.

“Investors should also closely examine the overall financial merits of the investment before making a decision.  This, rather than the tax benefit, is the fundamental issue for investors.  The Tax Office does not sanction or guarantee any product as an investment.

“This year, we are seeing product rulings applications on a wider range of products.  Although afforestation and horticultural products are still popular, almost 50 per cent of current applications relate to a diverse range of products including franchises, and equity and share investments.

“Unfortunately, in common with last year, half of all applications have been received in the last few months.

“Promoters of tax-effective investments seeking a product ruling from the Tax Office by 30 June 2000 need to lodge their application now.

“There are still over 40 projects for which we have received notice of intention to lodge an application, but no application has yet been received.

“We have built strongly on last year’s experience, with applications being progressed more effectively.  Almost 50 product rulings have so far been issued, compared with just twelve at this time last year.

“The most common reason for delay in issuing a product ruling is lack of information about all aspects of the proposed arrangement.

“Promoters need to supply full information with their applications for product rulings.  This is especially important this year, as the Tax Office needs complete information to assess the potential effect of announced new laws on the product rulings,” Mr Carmody said.

Investors and promoters can refer to the Tax Office’s Internet site, www.ato.gov.au for detailed information such as

· analysis of comparative information of similar product types

· warnings of proposed changes to the tax law’s affect on deductions

· full checklists of products rulings by product type and numbers 

· terms of use of a product ruling

· checklists for requests

· hints for applicants
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